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Waverly Community Group, Inc. 

WAC Meeting Minutes for Thursday, May 26, 2011, 7:15-9:00pm

Turning Point at Waverly School, 10431 NCR 15

Committee Members Present: Helen Boggs, Jane Clark, Jan Kroeger, Carolyn Ownby, George Reed and George Wallace. 6/10 WAC members present.  6 are needed for a quorum)

Committee Members Absent:  Rob MacDonald, Tom Niichel, Leslie Sorensen, Ron Splittgerber, and Karl Zeller
A quorum was obtained by 7:25. 


Secretary’s Report:  Minutes for the February meeting were accepted. 


Treasurer’s Report:  The treasury contains $922.20.  Only $175.50 was received at the door for the 


Pancake Breakfast.  No expenses were taken.

Old Business


1.  Unreported Meetings of Local Interest


A.  Lew Gaiter T-Bar Breakfast – no attendees.



B.  Any other County Commissioner Breakfast Mtgs – no attendees 



C.  Others meetings not covered in this agenda.

NOTICE:  The June 22nd (6pm) Commissioner Gaiter Meeting is being held at Buckeye.  The guest will be the director of the county Emergency Preparedness office.

ALSO, the Next Waverly meeting for Commissioner Gaiter will be Wednesday, August 24 at 6pm.   


2.  Pancake Breakfast.  The turnout was disappointing.  It seems that about 50 persons attended and ate, and that the event is not really reaching others.  This included 35-40 actual community members and the 15 or so bikers but not the 12 persons working the event.  Jan has offered to chair the event for one more year to see if greater community attendance can be encouraged.  It is difficult to plan for 125 and then have so much food left over.  Getting the post card out in time for weekend planning as well as legible signage would seem to improve attendance.  More local signage the size of Carolyn’s sign might also increase turnout.     

Helen mentioned that she had talked to Gina who would be glad to give up hosting her Thanksgiving Walk and would be happy to work with anyone wanting to transition her event so that it would be relatively inexpensive and with few preparations to stage.

Jane requested a meeting with Helen before her unreadable signs were completely thrown out.  Helen agreed to meet with her later in the summer.

Jan mentioned an ice cream social (which will have to be cleared with Turning Point if using their property).

Helen will contact the Turning Point administrator about the possibility of an ice cream social or chili event of any type.
Other social events were suggested and Helen will contact Sandy at Turning Point to see what volunteer help they could use.


3.  Stewardship Trust – (George W.)  The Stewardship Trust office sent a letter to the county commissioners regarding the State Land Board comments on our application.  Apparently these (2) leased school parcels have been nominated for inclusion in the Stewardship Trust as there was no mention of waiting lists.  The county commissioners had a work session today on conservation development and someone at the meeting expressed interest in our application.  George will arrange a site visit to the Marsh site and will also talk to the Weavers and Dennis Marsh.  George asked Carolyn to ask (some agency) to schedule a Rapid Inventory for one of the sites.  We will be asked to pay this $250 cost.  


4.  Rental Water Availability Update.  



a.  Ag Board Presentation (George W.) – The ag board has developed 3-4 power point presentations (catered to different audiences) and has presented to The River Runs Through It forum, The FC Water Board, the participants of the Ag Water Sharing Committee (containing members Lou Grant, George s Wallace & Reed, & Richard Seaworth), and the FC-Loveland Water District.  It will be presented to a Greeley group in June.  The emphasis is that Agriculture in Northern Larimer County is extremely dependant on the FC Rental Water.  A proposal has been made concerning a drought water contingency for Fort Collins and some general discussion followed.

George proposed to show this new Water Program after Commissioner Gaiter’s August 24th meeting at 7:15.  
George Reed will talk to Steve Smith of NPIC as well as water users east of NCR 15  [However time constraints currently prohibit him from completing this task.] 


George Wallace will contact NPIC users west of NCR 15.


Helen will notify the North 40 News, Buckeye, and the email users.



b.  Focus Group Participation (George R.) – The farm community was portrayed in the last meeting of “The River Runs Through It.”  Unfortunately this session had only half of the attendance of the other 3 sessions.  95% of the attendees of any of the sessions were water professionals and engineers.   The sessions are reported on the website www.communityfoundationnc.org. 


5.  By Law Discussion and Updating (George Reed) – Jan volunteered to review and analyze George’s newly proposed By Laws for comment at the next meeting.  George proposed the new By Laws because there was no document attributed to the Waverly Community Group, Inc. after the incorporation.

6.  Ex-Officio WAC Member Inclusion Update (George & Helen).  Helen has responded to George’s lists of ex-members by sending them an email asking them to respond IF they would like to receive WAC meeting minutes and agendas.  If Helen had no usable email address for the person, a phone call was made and a message left asking the party to call to get on that particular email listing (as well as to provide a viable email address).  Only (1) person indicated interest from the most recent 12 contacted, although an additional two parties had moved from the area.  It was determined that Steve Savon was really Steve Sivon. 
New Business 

1.  WAC future when county sanctioned Waverly-Buckeye Planning Advisory Committee is formed.  (Helen).  If/when the county gets around to developing a county sanctioned Waverly-Buckeye Planning Advisory Committee it will be a separate entity and will not lend credibility or influence to the WAC or its activities.  This needs to be acknowledged by those pushing to proceed with this county protocol.  George W. proposes to draft a letter to Linda Hoffman to pursue county advisory committee protocols with Buckeye.  George will draft this letter and send to Jan for editing.


2.  Proposal to change WAC meeting time.  A proposal was made to change the monthly WAC meeting date from the 4th Thursday to the 4th Wednesday, to follow Commissioner Gaiter’s community 6-7:15pm time slot at 7:30pm.  Helen will verify with Donna Hart, Commissioner Gaiter’s secretary, that this piggyback meeting is agreeable.  [It’s OK.]   A motion was made, seconded, and passed to change the WAC meeting date and time to 7:30 on the 4th Wednesday, starting in July.   

3.  Website update, Deletions & Additions (Jan) - The commissioner Gaiter meetings need to be added to the calendar, and the items need to be removed a week after the event passes.  Jan will contact Turpana.    
The meeting was adjourned at 9:10.  

Respectfully submitted,

Helen Boggs, WAC Secretary 
